NDSWG Report to ROS

February 16, 2012 
NDSWG met at ERCOT TCC1 on January 17, 2012. 

The Prior meeting was November 15, 2011.
NDSWG did not have any directives from ROS or TAC.
ERCOT and NDSWG agreed that 1 minute was an acceptable time limit to use for the ContingencyComponent Flag setting. 
ERCOT modeling will work with ERCOT operations on modeling data that is in the Approval to Energize (A2E) process. 

ERCOT gave a presentation of the elements that caused 80% of the congestion in 2011. These elements will be used during 2012 in two of the State Estimator monthly reports.

ERCOT gave a presentation clarifying the effects of moving equipment within a substation without renaming it and how this can affect the outage scheduler.

ERCOT agreed to create a presentation that will be used at the April meeting to demonstrate the capabilities of the SOTE. The presentation will be available to use as a training tool with employees that do not normally attend NDSWG.
In 2012 NDSWG cancelled two meetings, changed one meeting to a short phone conference, and several meetings lasted less than 3 hours.  Based upon this for 2012 NDSWG is planning to meet quarterly in-person in January, April, July, and October. For the other 8 months a web-ex will be tentatively scheduled for the regular meeting day (3rd Tuesday of each month). The web-exes will only be held if there is a topic that needs a timely response or enough agenda items are raised.

Next NDSWG meeting April 17, 2012
Next tentative NDSWG web-ex meeting February 21, 2012

